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Gardening & Beautification 
is the newsletter of the 
Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club. 
It is published monthly except 
in December, and is available 
to the public free of charge. 
Sign up for the emailed 
newsletter by sending your 
request to:
Webmaster@DirtDaubers.org
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March was a great month for the club. We had a great 
tour at Boris Bauer’s home. The magnolia blooms were 
magnificent and the Bauers’ were gracious hosts. To close 
the month, we had a fantastic spring plant sale surpassing 
all sales figures in recent years.  

This month promises to be very busy. Members can tour 
Betty Montgomery’s garden mid-month.  April 22 is 
Community Day at Hatcher Garden with SMGC being a co-
sponsor. In early May, Mary Ann Hipp’s garden will be 
open for visitors. A number of people at the plant sale 
expressed interest in Community Day and visiting Mary 
Ann’s garden. These events and the excitement they 
create for the club will propel us successfully into the 
future. Please participate in these upcoming events and 
invite your friends and family to join us. Let’s keep the 
momentum going!

Bruce FraedrichBruce Fraedrich    SMGC Speaker   April 17, 2023
“Landscape Pest Management”

This presentation will briefly discuss the 
fundamentals of managing pests in the 
landscape with emphasis on recent 
research into new products and 
procedures. The role of pesticides in pest
management will be discussed including 
trends in product development and 
addressing public perceptions..

mailto:President@DirtDaubers.org%20
mailto:President@DirtDaubers.org%20
mailto:Webmaster@DirtDaubers.org
mailto:Webmaster@DirtDaubers.org?subject=Newsletter
mailto:President@DirtDaubers.org%20
mailto:President@DirtDaubers.org
mailto:PlantSales@DirtDaubers.org%20?subject=Plant%20Sales
https://www.facebook.com/SMGCDirtDaubers


Gardening & Beautification Gardening & Beautification 
A Publication of the Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club A Publication of the Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club 

Post Office Box 1502 
Spartanburg, SC  29304 

DirtDaubers.org 

Renew Now  
2023 Membership 

Single $20  Family $28 Student $5 
Corporate $100 

 

 

Forms are located at 
DirtDaubers.org/Membership
and will be available at the next 
general meeting.

Bring check or cash & completed 
form to Joyce Crescenzi. 

Post Office Box 1502 

Founded in 1948 as the “Dirt 
Daubers” the Spartanburg Men’s 
Garden Club welcomes men,  
women  and  corporate members 
with an interest in nature. 

As  well  as  sharing  gardening  
interests, the club has planted over 
5,000 trees in Spartanburg,  assists  
with  many    area   beautification 
projects, and conducts a twice-
yearly Tree & Shrub sale.     

Betty Montgomery Garden Tour
   

Betty's garden will be open on Saturday, 
April 15 for the Garden Conservancy, 10 to 4. 
See https://www.gardenconservancy.org/open-days 
Her garden will also be open for special 
friends on Sunday, April 16 from 12 to 4. The 
Men’s Garden Club is included on this date.

2023 Litter pickup schedule2023 Litter pickup schedule
June    10           rain date   Jun 17

Sept.    9            rain date   Sep 16

Dec.     9            rain date   Dec  16

Our area for litter control is Pine St. from 
Palmetto St. to McCravey Dr.

We meet at 8 AM in parking area behind 
Chamber of Commerce (off Oakland Av.)

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

Save the Date – May 6, 2023 - Garden Tour
On May 6, 2023, the gardens of Mary Ann Hipp will be open 
to the public. We will be showcasing her gardening talents and 
raising the awareness of our Club. Please spread the word and 
make this a great event.

http://dirtdaubers.org/index.html
https://dirtdaubers.org/Membership.html
https://www.gardenconservancy.org/open-days
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BiographyBiography

I worked as a physicist for the Army for 9 years and then entered Medical School at age 31. In Spartanburg, I 
practiced ophthalmology from 1985-2010, serving as president of the county medical society in 1999.

Since getting a pre-planted tray of Zinnias from Burpee as a child,I’ve always had aninterest 
in gardening. I took the Master Gardener course in 2006-2007 and have served on the board 
of the Master Gardeners of the Piedmont since then, acting as president in 2016 and 2017. 
I volunteered with the Plant a Row for the Hungry for 12 years; age caused me to transition 
to staffing the Farmer's Market and, at times, the Clemson Extension Office in Spartanburg 
County. I was on the Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club board as well for a few years, 
coordinating the club’s Landscape Evaluation project for the Spartanburg Chamber of 
Commerce.

I also volunteer with the American Cancer Society (ACS), serving on the local Relay for Life
Committee as well as Making Strides Against Breast Cancer, and as a volunteer lobbyist for 
ACS issues. I also usher at St. Paul’s Catholic Church. I read constantly, work out at Planet 
Fitness and am a Villanova Basketball fanatic.

Jim Weeks

Henry Pittman:  Director Emeritus Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club
Henry Pittman was raised on a farm in eastern South Carolina near Bishopville. As the youngest and only boy in a 
family of girls, Henry always received a lot of instructions. Sweet potatoes were a main winter meal. Potatoes were 
stored in a ground mound outside the house. He graduated from Clemson University after World War II with an 
engineering degree.
 
As an ROTC member, he was also a member of a special ROTC marching cadets’ unit. He began working at the 
Milliken Pendleton plant, then moved to Spartanburg in the early 1960’s to work for Milliken Chemical.  
Henry joined the SMGC and raised show quality camellias in a greenhouse beside his house. In 1967, he moved to 
Virginia to work for Burlington, then returned in the early 1970’s to again work for Milliken Research. 
The first SMGC street tree planting in 1976 along North Pine Street was organized by Henry. The Sweet Gum trees, 
which were later cut down by a billboard company, were part of this planting. The Sweet Gum trees survived and are 
now fully grown. A cash payment was made to the SMGC for this act. Even before this event, Henry did not care for 
billboards.  

Our first SMGC tree sale was organized by Henry. ‘Carolina Beauty’ Crepe Myrtles, white and pink Dogwoods were 
potted in Cryovac (porous) bags with leaf compost from Harold Hatcher’s garden. In the early 1980’s, Henry and 
Harold planted Crepe Myrtles and Oak trees from the SMGC tree bank along East Main Street.  
The next large planting was along Hwy 221 from I-26 to SC 295. Highway Beautification Funds were used to have a 
commercial vendor furnish and plant along this roadway. About half of these trees remain along the highway. The 
last planting was along Business I-85. Again, Beautification Funds were used for a commercial vender to plant trees 
along this highway. After retirement, Henry started a small nursery on his rental property. The Chinese Fringe trees 
that were sold at the SMGC tree sale for several years came from this nursery. 

For many years, Henry led an effort to reduce Crepe “Murder”. This effort has had limited success as tops of Crepe 
Myrtles are still being cut off. Henry helped with organizing and planning for the National Men’s Garden Club 
Convention held in Spartanburg in 2006. SMGC voted to leave the National organization shortly after this convention. 
Henry continues to remind our club of the SMGC past by his history book – “And The Trees Remain.” For his many 
beautification efforts, Henry was awarded the “Order of the Palmetto” during the SMGC 60-year celebration dinner in 
2008.  

http://dirtdaubers.org/index.html
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The range of colors 
of our native azaleas 

is breathtaking.

Photography 
by Linda McHam

Our Corporate Members are listed below.  Please support them.

Creekside Garden & Nursery
Hatcher Garden & Woodland Preserve
Piedmont Farm & Garden
Peggy Wilson, Realtor
Schneider Shrub & Tree Care
Wofford College

http://dirtdaubers.org/index.html
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Member MusingMember Musing  
By Phil Abers

I am sure many of you have had a defining moment when you decided that you liked gardening. I 
have heard of mothers, fathers, and grandparents as inspiration for future gardeners. I can’t 
remember a single event that triggered my interest in gardening. What follows is my path to the 
gardening world.

As a 4-year-old, I remember my mother planting marigolds. The bright color and strong scent 
were fascinating and every time I am around marigolds, I think of my mom. When we lived in 
Illinois, my parents had my brother, sister, and I plant a garden consisting of two tomatoes, two 
peppers, and two egg plants each. It was exciting to see produce from our little garden. We also 
went to the raspberry patch to pick raspberries for our cereal.

At my first house in Texas, I decided to plant a vegetable garden. We did not have the internet, 
and I was too impatient to study gardening techniques. I did know enough to add organic matter 
to the heavy alkaline soil of the Dallas area. I bought a couple of fruit trees without knowing 
what varieties grow best there. The peach tree was phenomenal. The pears from the pear tree 
could substitute for rocks.

When I retired, I was not sure how I would spend my time. I joined the SMGC after moving to 
Inman in 2015 and have been active ever since. I had a few suspicious plants on my property and 
made the mistake of asking Newt Hardie to identify the suspects. For those of you who knew 
Newt, you are not surprised that I was quickly drafted as a Trees Coalition volunteer. I have been 
removing invasive plants from public lands in Spartanburg for 7 years.

Late in 2015, I met Everette Lineberger at the Inman Farmers Market. Edie and I signed up for a 
tour of iris gardens and became members of the Piedmont Carolina Iris Society. Last year we 
were on the Piedmont Carolina Iris Society’s garden tour and I had actually learned enough 
about irises to have a good display.  

As I have gradually become more involved in gardening over my lifetime, I have found more 
enjoyment from the effort and results. What a lucky person to be able to plant and create spaces 
of enjoyment and beauty. This article has been written by one happy gardener!

History of the club continues on the following pages.

http://dirtdaubers.org/index.html
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